DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM
BOARD OF MANAGERS

MEETING MINUTES

May 26, 2011

OPENING AND ATTENDANCE
The regularly scheduled Board of Managers meeting was held at Veteran’s Affairs office located in Dover, Delaware.  Mr. Earl McCloskey called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  Those in attendance included:  


BOM Members




Staff and Interested Parties

Guy Sapp


Family Court

Peggy Bell

DELJIS


April Schmitt


DSCYF/DYRS
Lynn Gedney

DELJIS


Marianne Kennedy

JP Court

Mary Hansen

DELJIS

Bob Denton


JIC


Sandi Nickerson
DELJIS


Marian Bhate


PD


Bill Hickox

DTI


John Potts


Del. CofP

Earle Dempsey
DTI


Earl McCloskey

DOJ


Proxies

Deb Lindell


DOC


Lt. Laura O’Sullivan


Secretary Sills


DTI


      for Capt. Matt Jamison  NCCPD








Capt. Jason Sapp









      for Mike McDonald        DSP

REVIEW OF APRIL MINUTES
Minutes of the April 28, 2011, Board of Managers meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Deb Lindell.


II.
NETWORK MANAGEMENT
· Court of Chancery – The Court of Chancery is seeking access to CJIS.  There was a discussion concerning the need for access relating to civil matters.  Motion made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Capt. Potts to table this item and establish a point of contact with DELJIS and the  Attorney General’s office to look at all the legal requirements.  All in favor. Motion carried.
III.
STRATEGIC ISSUES
· COTS/DCAP:  An update has been given on the governance structure and things they are doing since the last meeting.  Courts are moving forward with hiring a project manager. They hope to make the announcement as to who has been selected within the next month.  A presentation will be given to the Project Steering Committee in July and to the Board of Managers in the very near future.
· COTS/DCAPT and Review of COTS/DCAP/CJIS Interface:  Meetings are scheduled as needed.

· IT Consolidation:  DTI is in the process of consolidating the Department of State, Department of Finance, DelDOT and the Department of Education and are talking to the Department of Labor.  With the Department of State, all of their hardware has been moved into the DTI data center and their actual data center has been closed.  The Department of Finance is currently being assessed.  The same thing is being done to DelDOT.  The Department of Education will be closing, moving their hardware from the third floor of the Townsend Data Center and moving over to DTI during the first two weeks of July.
IV.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Planning Committee – Nothing to report.

· Police Complaint Access Committee – Nothing to report.

· Policy and Procedure Committee – Nothing to report.

V.
OLD BUSINESS
· Automated System Usage Statistics:  Reports showing usage are attached.
· Automated LEISS Warrants – Numbers are lower than last year which is reflective of lower arrest warrants.
· Automated Summons – Numbers are continuing to grow.
· E-Ticket – Usage remains at 94%.
· E-Crash – Numbers are doing well.  Very busy.
· Project Status Report – Detailed status report attached for your perusal.
VI.
NEW BUSINESS
The State of Delaware Office of Management and Budget has drafted a new IT Mandatory Use Contract under Executive Order 20.  This contract mandates that all IT resources hired or utilized under this contract must contract through the new Management Service Provider (MSP) CAI.  DELJIS is facing a fiscal problem with this new contract or the actual programmer will face a significant annual salary reduction.  Mr. Sills advised to assist DELJIS and “exception” class was created to use during the augmentation process.  Mr. Sills further advised that some agencies were overpaying for services (example a “Natural” programmer @ $175) and this would be leveled out with this contract DELJIS will continue working with CAI, OMB and DTI to address all issues that arise.

VII.
ADJOURNMENT
With no further business, a Motion to Adjourn was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Deb Lindell at 11:30 a.m.
